MINUTES
ELKINS HIGH SCHOOL

FACULTY SENATE
JANUARY 9, 2015
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by the president of the EHS Faculty Senate, Wendy Thurston. 
TREASURER’S REPORT
Randy Revels presented the Treasurer’s Report indicating money needing to be budgeted for risograph and additional technology.
Upon a motion made by Joni Sands and seconded by KJ Shaffer, the service plan for the risograph was unanimously approved for one year (12 months).
NEW BUSINESS
A motion was made by Joni Sands and seconded by KJ Shaffer to keep things as they were regarding the Faculty Senate Hiring Recommendation Process.
After discussion, April Senic asked to be replaced for the special education department and Judy Kittle for the guidance department.  Jessica Hedrick volunteered to serve for the special education department and Jennifer Parker for the guidance department.  A motion was made by Joni Sands and seconded by KJ Shaffer to amend the previous motion to include the changes.  The motion was unanimously approved.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Bobbi Phares and Stephanie Riddle reported on High Schools That Work indicating that the report has been completed and submitted.

Upon a motion made by KJ Shaffer and seconded by Bobbi Phares, Josh Revels was unanimously approved to serve as chair for the LSIC.

Judy Kittle reported that the PAC met in December.  They had requested of Terry George that the county pay for AP exams and were awaiting a reply.  They also discussed the 62 Rule which has been extended to March, 2016 at this time.

Judy Kittle presented a report from guidance department indicating they would be talking with senior about financial aid, a few COMPASS tests needed to be made up and work on FASFA information.
Stephanie Price and Nanette Seligman presented information regarding a ski weekend at Timberline with sign-up sheets in the teacher work rooms.

Alice Wise presented a report on flower fund asking for those who have not paid yet to donate $10.00 towards that fund.
At this time, Russ Collett apologized for not being able to have the Christmas dinner this year and encouraged staff to come out and support any athletic events possible.

There was no Academic Boosters Report at this time.
There was no Curriculum Report at this time.

Josh Revels presented a report on the By-Laws indicating that they are almost ready for people to look at and that he will put them on the website.

Barb Zimmerman presented a report on Parent Involvement indicating that encouraging parents to come visit classes.

Joni Sands reported on Staff and Student Recognition indicating that Photo 1 has donated the photos and Lacey Hedrick volunteered to get something put in the paper.
Greg Hott is not serving as chair for the Faculty Senate Hiring Committee.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
There was no information at this time regarding staff tee-shirts other than that some of the sports teams off such for purchase.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Randy Revels presented information regarding peer observations and the benefit of sharing ideas.
ADJOURNMENT
Upon a motion made by Scott Biola and seconded by KJ Shaffer, the meeting was unanimously adjourned.






Respectfully submitted,







Tina Hinrichs

Secretary
